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October 14, 2024 
 
  
Eric Hansen  

  
 
 
Dear Eric Hansen: 
 
Thank you for your inquiry email to the Group Insurance Board (Board) and the 
Department of Employee Trust Funds (ETF) regarding your request with respect to 
specialized  deemed medically necessary.  
 
The Board contracts with Delta Vision to offer a standard vision plan. The vision plan 
through Delta Vision is not part of ETF’s Uniform Benefits Certificate of Coverage. 
Benefits are determined by the vision insurer and the Group Insurance Board does not 
have the ability to change the vision plan benefits. 
 
I will also include this to our review of services for the 2026 plan year, which will include 
a discussion with the Board’s actuary (Segal) regarding the feasibility of adding specific 
coverage of  to the Uniform Benefits Certificate of Coverage/ 
This review will happen at the November 13, 2024, Group Insurance Board meeting.  
 
I am also including information on manufacturers rebate available for new wearers of 
MiSight lenses, in the event qualifies as a new wearer.  
 
Again, thank you for your email. If you have any other questions, comments, or 
concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me using the information below. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 

Luis Caracas, Health Plan Policy Advisor 
Office of Strategic Health Policy 
Department of Employee Trust Funds 
Luis.Caracas@etf.wi.gov 
608-261-0720 
 





 








